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Next General meeting will be 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 24TH @ 7PM  

Members are encouraged to attend. 
Please bring your valid membership card. 

R E M E M B E R I N G   
♥ ♥

If you know of an active member of Branch 255 who has passed,  
please let one of the executives know. Call 519-945-2012. 

 

At the going down of the sun, and in the morning, 

“ WE WILL REMEMBER THEM ” 

 

PRESIDENT REPORT - Ken Dault / President 

 
       Greetings All                                                                  
Well we got through September. It was busy but also it was fun. The emphasis was 
on Legion Week and our 85th anniversary. Both were very successful.  
Our goal was to attract our younger veterans and the community so they could see 
what our branch is all about. I feel we succeeded and we are already gaining new  
interest and membership.  
 
       Our veteran service and dedication of our new monument honouring both our  
Vietnam and Afghanistan veterans were well attended and respected. I would like to 
thank Rev. Olav Kitchen for his meaningful words at both services.  
 
       The month is finishing with the Ladies Auxiliaries second pub crawl. If it is anything 
like the first one, everyone will be in for a good time. I would like to conclude by  
thanking all of our volunteers. None of this would have occurred without the hard work 
and dedication of all who participated.  
 
       Our success depends totally on our volunteers and they have a way of making 
every challenge they face not only successful but also they have a lot of fun along the 
way. Again thank you very much. 
 



226-221-9559 
www.bintheredumpthat.com 

Residential Friendly Dumpsters 

r.monaghan@bintheredumpthat.com 

Ronald Monaghan 
Owner 

 
Office: 226-221-9559 

Cell: 226-787-2276 
Windsor / Chatham / Sarnia 

 

2ND VICE PRESIDENT REPORT - Terry St. Louis  
 

        Kitchen update. Thanks to Barry and Bruce for the great job on the kitchen  
ceiling, they also installed new lights, what a difference. 
Seniors dinners are going quite well. For those that do not know, Crystal, Ryan’s  
wife will be performing the 2nd Tuesday of the month in October and November. 
 
       As you know we are about to get busy with the Poppy campaign. 
Please keep the following days in mind. 
- November 2nd. We will have our dedication ceremony at our new Cenotaph on  
Wyandotte St. next to the new Miracle Park. All who attend are welcome back to  
the BRANCH after the ceremony. 
- On Sunday, November 3rd we will hold our VETERANS DINNER at the branch.  
Cocktails at 5:00PM, dinner served at 6:00PM. The cost is $20.00 per ticket. 
Veterans of our branch along with their caregiver will be paid for. 
- November 11th we will have our in house service at 11:00AM we hope you will be  
able to attend. 
        

REMEMBRANCE DINNER  - Steve MacFarlane /  1st Vice President 
 

        The tickets will go on sale early in October and they will be $20 each for  
non-veterans. Veterans belonging to our Branch and their caregivers or spouse will  
be free. Please reserve Sunday, November 3rd for the dinner. Cocktails at 5PM and 
dinner will be at 6PM. The dinner will be roast beef, chicken, mashed potatoes, a  
vegetable and garden salad. The guest speaker will be Reverend Olav Kitchen 
talking about his recent trip to Europe for the 75th Anniversary of D-Day. 
 
       Over the next month or so I will be asking for help with various things needing to 
be completed as they crop up. There will be no head table but the dinner will open and 
close the same as a meeting so the Colour Party will march the colours on and off. 
 



655 Crawford Avenue 
Windsor, Ontario  

Call (519) 256-0001 
Visit their website at 

www.breakawaygaming 
centre.com 

BULLETIN REPORT - Elaine Dunn / Editor 

Attention all Branch 255  Presidents / Executives / Chairmanship / Liaisons / Members 
Please have your REPORTS in no later than the 4 days before the first of each month.  
Preferably by email . Send to elainedunnis@gmail.com or by handing it the bar steward 
to place in the Bulletin folder. 

 Volunteer Appreciation 

BRANCH 255 CHARITY NIGHT BINGO 

All Charity Members, Friends & Family are Invited  

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 10TH 

        Food service begins at 6:30PM, Bingo starts at 8PM! 

NAME THAT T.V. SHOW!                                                    

We will be playing “NAME THAT TV SHOW” at the  
intermission of the 8pm session. Winner will receive a beautiful Samsung 65”  

Curved 4k SMARTTV. Participants will be chosen by random draw.  
Rules and instructions to be explained at Charity Night. 
Hint: Brush up on your 70’s 80’s and 90’s TV Shows. 
COMPLIMENTARY FOOD & DRINKS AT 6:30PM 

We will be serving Pasta, Garlic Bread and more...at no cost to you! (Soft Drinks included) 

Come on in early and get a bite to eat before the Bingo starts ( Menu subject to change) 
 

Charities in attendance must purchase a book individually. 
As per Terms and Conditions, players cannot share a book. 

 
Held at the BREAKAWAY GAMING CENTRE 655 Crawford Ave, Windsor 



2828 CADET LIASION  - Dave Jarvis / CD1 
 

        The cadets are back in full swing for another year of training which started on  
the 4th of Sept. This evening was also the change of command for 2828 RCACC.  
The outgoing Capt. Craig Mac Kenzie-Haines passed over command to Capt. Sean 
Ewasyke. The Branch was well represented by our President Ken Dault, Bruce  
Tribute, Ruth Poupard, Dora Lillie and myself. There was approximately 28 Garrison 
Cadets on Parade. 
 
       On the 7th of September the Garrison Cadets put on a recruiting display at the 
branch. They gave out approximately 100 information pamphlets. 
 
       The following weekend the cadets helped place flags on our veterans graves in 
preparation for legion week. They will also help retrieve the flags on September 22.  
A special thanks to Brian Crockett for helping out. 
 
       On 21 September the Garrison Cadets will participate in the Flags of  
Remembrance Parade. 

HOUSE COMMITTEE  REPORT - Bruce Tribute / Chairman 
 

       We got a start on the kitchen ceiling drywall but due to the number of events  
taking place in the past few weeks, our work opportunities have been limited.  
The drywall is taped and the second coat of mud has been applied, bringing us that 
much closer to completion and painting. 
 
       Lights  have been installed at the dart boards in the Empire Room in time for the 
start of the leagues.  
 
       I would like to ask, due to the softness of the asphalt in the east parking lot, that 
motorcyclists please use kickstand pads. There is already some damage in the  
north-east corner. 
 
     We have lots of projects on the horizon, but they all take time and money so please 
be patient and good things will continue to happen in and around the branch. 
 
       Thanks to all volunteers who have pitched in to cut the grass. It’s the little things 
that make the difference. 

ONTARIO COMMAND MILITARY RECOGNITION BOOKS 

The books will be in the Branch within the next two weeks. Please see the bar steward  
or an executive to get a copy. Anyone who is interested in putting a friend or family 
member who is a veteran please see Jim Dunn for an application.  
We accept all year round. 



IS BETTER when you're  Laughing!  
 
 When a woman says “What?” it’s not because she didn’t hear you. She’s just giving 

you a chance to change what you said. 
 Bread is like the sun, it rises in the yeast and sets in the waist. 
 I just ordered a life alert bracelet so if I get a life, I’ll be notified immediately. 
 I put the thingamabob inside the whatchamacallit, turned on the doohickey and the 

wuteveritis still doesn’t work. 

SPORTS REPORT -  Brian Crockett / Chairman 
 

      All Zone Sports events are now posted in the dart room. Please do not take down 
any posted sheets. Pay your money at the bar, leave a note with your names and 
events your playing in, fill out the zone sheets and leave it on the bulletin board, 
 
     I would like to thank Barry Bartelt for making a new pool cue holder for our pool  
table. We also have repaired the felt on the pool table. Also thanks to Barry for  
installing 3 track lights on our dart boards. 

CASH FOR CARS-TRUCKS -VANS -FARM EQUIPMENT 
BYERS OF ALL FERROUS AND  

NON-FERROUS METALS. 

$ GUARANTEED TOP DOLLAR $ 

Aarecycling25@gmail.com 

CALL TODAY 
REMOVE TODAY!  

519-563-7319 
facebook.com/myavoncanada 

facebook.com/monavoncanada 

The Southwestern Ontario Military Family Resource centre with the 
help of some non profit organizations are putting on a FREE event 
at Sky Zone for Military families. Its going to be a bouncing great 

time. You also get free drinks and free sky zone camo socks . 
 

This event is happening on Oct 6th at 10:00 AM. 
Ckeck the link to see if your  

MILITARY family qualifies for this event.  
Sounds like it’s going to be a blast. 

https://www.facebook.com/events/714455155662625/?ti=icl 

https://www.facebook.com/events/714455155662625/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A4%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22%5B%7B%5C%22surface%5C%22%3A%5C%22group%5C%22%2C%5C%22mechanism%5C%22%3A%5C%22surface%5C%22%2C%5C%22extra_data%5C%22%3A%5B%5D%7D%5D%22%2C%22has_source%22


“ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION – HONOURING OUR VETERANS IS OUR DUTY” 

BSO    OSI / OP VETBUILD 
Enquiring minds want to know : 

What is OP VETBUILD? 
Operation VetBuild is a peer to peer support program organized and implemented by 
Veterans for Veterans . The program is run through the Royal Canadian Legion OSI 
Special Section, commonly known as BSL Legion OSI. The program is hosted in  
Legion Branches across Canada and is 100% free to Veterans. 
The objective is to incorporate hobby as a means of assisting Veterans to alleviate the 
symptoms commonly associated with OSIs and PTSD. The incorporation of hobby in a 
social atmosphere will give Veterans the opportunity to meet other Veterans in their  
area while working through their projects to provide mutual support and comradeship. 
The RIVERSIDE ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION BRANCH 255 is honoured to be the  
first legion in Windsor to offer OP VETBUILD thanks to Roger Miner.  
Stay tuned for more details coming out soon. 
 
 

( Info  Debra Thompson facebook post ) 

WE SURVIVED THE PUB CRAWL 
 

We survived the second Ladies Auxiliary Essex County Legion Pub Crawl.  
It was a blast... Great legions, awesome people, delicious food and so much fun. 

Thank you to everyone who came out making this Pub Crawl an even bigger success 
then the last Pub Crawl we went on . We had two full school buses on this pub crawl 

and over 100 people who enjoyed the delicious steak dinner when we returned to 
Branch 255. A very special Thank you to the Essex Legion. Their hospitality was out 

of this world. They treated us to free hotdogs and hamburgers. Also A huge Thank you 
to the Wheatley , Comber and BelleRiver legions. All the legions welcomed us with 

open arms and make us feel right at home. We had a fantabulous time. So much fun.  
 
 
Check out our facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/groups/rclbranch255/   

to see all the great pictures taken by our Public Relations Officer Debra Thompson. 

( Info : Debra Thompson facebook post ) 

RIVERSIDE UNITED CHURCH at 881 Glidden Ave, Windsor, ON  is having a  
build-up to REMEMBRANCE DAY they will be showing a 2 part movie titled  
UNBROKEN on Saturday, October 26 /19 and Saturday, November 9/19 at 3PM in 
the Dresser Friendship room in the basement. It is the story of an Olympian and War 
Hero who survived on a raft for 47 days only to be taken as a POW by the Japanese. 
It is a true story about the resilient power of the human spirit. 
Bring a friend and watch this inspirational movie.  
                                                          Submitted by Betty Goodison 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/rclbranch255/?ref=gs&fref=gs&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/roger.miner.186?fref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARCrF_tegeIZpH5DAHgrzN0mWhsq1OJM2Hro_XjOrjgDvqZ92VMCYOT134-ncS-72KJgkxtrtwy2jX_i&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/groups/rclbranch255/


KELLERWILLIAMS. 
LIFESTYLES REALTY, 
BROKERAGE 
INDEPENDENTLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

We take nothing for granted and we are mindful of the service 
our veterans have given 

 
Verge Real Estate Team offers a special program whenever a member of the local Legion  
engages our services for their up-sizing or down-sizing needs. Give us a call anytime we  

can provide service to you or your family. 
 
     

We believe strongly in the work that the Legion does. 
Mention this ad and we will make a donation 
on the completion of your move with us…. 

Sara LaPorte, Darin Schiller, 
Renee Haney, Roger James 
& Isaac Verge 
Sales Representatives 

The Royal Canadian Legion 

DISTRICT “A” 2019 FALL CONVENTION 
Date: October 18, 19, 20th, 2019 

Location: Host Zone A-5 Branch 598 
11577 Longswoods Rd. Delaware , ON N0L 1E0. 

 
 

For more information 
www.rcldistricta.com 

A friendly face in a friendly place #1... Stuart Liedtke. 

Stuart is an American Veteran and a proud member of 
the RIVERSIDE ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION BRANCH 255. 
He is very friendly and always fun to be around. Recently ,  
He has moved away , but we are so happy he keeps showing 
up for frequent visits. Among many things , Stuart has helped 
rewire the branch for internet. All the offices have hardwired 
internet connections and the wireless network works much 
better . Stu is also a great person to have on your trivia team 
when he is in town. You will see Stuart on our Pub Crawl this 
Saturday. Be sure to say hello.  
Thank you Stu for all you do.       Submitted by Debra Thompson  

http://www.rcldistricta.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/rclbranch255/?ref=gs&fref=gs&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group


**PLACE AN AD TODAY** 

- Business Card Size $50.00 a year  
- 1/4 page $100.00 a year 
- 1/2 page $200.00 a year 

For sponsorship and advertising please 
give your information to a bar steward 

and they will pass it on to me. 
Elaine Dunn / Bulletin / Website 

       PUBLIC RELATIONS - Debra Thompson / Officer   
 

       What an amazing LEGION WEEK we have had at the RIVERSIDE ROYAL  
CANADIAN LEGION BRANCH 255. It was a busy, busy wonderful week full of fun for 
everyone . There were so many Activities going on......So much participation......  
So many new people ......and new friends. It was a blast. 
 
Just a recap of all that happened 
- Our 85 Year Anniversary Family Day Celebration 
- Our Brain Buster Trivia Tuesday 
- Prize a day Legion week Give away 
- Colouring contest ( winners will be announced soon ) 
- Legion week Memorial Service at Memorial Gardens 
The dedication of our Afghanistan / Vietnam monument  
( Thank you to all our Afghanistan and Vietnam Vets who came out ) 
And theVeterans Voices of Canada-Flags of Remembrance-Windsor. 
 
We are So thrilled there were so many people who came out to share in the festivities 
and celebration. Thank you to everyone. 

 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 26  

GENERAL MEETING 

 
On behalf on Ontario Command  
Royal Canadian Legion Mark Rogers 
District Chairman presented Branch 
255 with a certificate for 85 years of 
service. 
From left to right 
Mark Rogers - District A Commander 
Ken Dault - Branch 255 President 
Jim Dunn - Zone A-1 Commander 

Photo Credit Debra Thompson 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/rclbranch255/?ref=gs&fref=gs&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/groups/rclbranch255/?ref=gs&fref=gs&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/FlagsOfRemembranceWindsorON/?ref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARBEQlETMOi1WmGy1-Bt0FmEKmSfDXM60GLgPuTiNW4nnSTct3nH06AOqJS-dMPNqMNDT-04QaFuBybb&fref=gs&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group


EVERY TUESDAY SENIORS DINNER & MUSIC  
ONLY $10 Bucks - Dinner 4:00 - 6:00 / Music 3:30 - 6:30PM 

You don't have to be a Senior to come. 
 

EVERY WEDNESDAY - BURGER & SIDE ONLY $8 Bucks 

A juicy, delicious handmade 1/2 pound HAMBURGER with all the fixings & one side.  
 

EVERY THURSDAY - TACO THURSDAY IS BACK 

ONLY $2.50 EACH  
Different Taco options each week. 

 
EVERY FRIDAY - FISH FRY - Call us to find out what we will be featuring. 

(Served with your choice of soup, garden salad or fries.) 
 

KITCHEN HOURS 

SUNDAY & MONDAY CLOSED - Open for special events booked ahead of time 
TUESDAY & WEDNESDAY 11:30 till 8PM 

THURSDAY & FRIDAY 11:30 till 9PM  /    SATURDAY 11:30 till 10PM 
 

TO BOOK YOUR NEXT EVENT /Call Chris at 519-944-6956 or 519-945-2012  

Check out our FULL MENU Also  at www.rclbranch255.com or find us on facebook 

RESTAURANT & GRILL 

direct.519.980.4132 

www.ronfriest.com   STICK WITH RON! 

ZONE A-1 PASTA FUNDRAISER 

PASTA. SALAD. ROLL 
 

SATURDAY , OCTOBER 19TH FROM  6 - 8PM 
Branch 12 located at 2090 Brant St. 519-256-3366 

Tickets are $10:00 each on sale now at  
Branch 12, 143, 255, 261 and 594. 



COLOUR PARTY REPORT - Bruce Tribute / Sgt at Arms / Colour Guard Commander 
 

      Once again, during the month of September, the Colour Party has been called upon 
to lead the parade. Sunday, 8 Sept, we were at Reaume Park for the Afghanistan and  
UN-NATO Peacekeepers Memorial Service. 15 Sept we  participated in the Battle of  
Britain Memorial Service, normally held at Jackson Park, but moved to the Air Force  
Memorial at Dieppe Park due to construction at Jackson Park. 
 
       Friday, 20 Sept, we joined the Branch for our Legion Week Service at Windsor  
Memorial Gardens, followed by a dedication service for our new Afghanistan and  
Vietnam Monument on the front lawn of the Branch. We were then treated to a  
beautiful lunch inside. 
  
       Saturday, 21 Sept, we were front-and-centre at Ambassador Park on the Detroit 
River for the Veterans Voices of Canada Flags of Remembrance Project. It was very  
well attended and a wonderful tribute to our veterans. 
 
       Remembrance Day and all its events is rapidly approaching. Saturday, 2 Nov, at  
1:00 pm is our Branch 255 Remembrance Service at the newly-constructed Cenotaph,  
as well as its dedication. We have waited a long time for this new monument and full 
Branch attendance would be a wonderful thing to give it our blessing, so I hope to see  
as many as possible of you there. 
 
       11 November is Remembrance Day. Services are happening all around the  
country… Downtown Windsor, Lasalle, Essex, Tecumseh and, of course, Branch 255.  
Please plan to attend a service and celebrate our Veterans. 

ART + FRAME 

5640 Wyandotte St. E. No. 2 
Windsor, ON  N8S 1M3  
519 944 4421    
bergeronart.com 
 
hello@bergeronart.com 

Custom Screen-printing 
Apparel Company - Since 2013  
1086 DROUILLARD RD. 
merchrunners@gmail.com 

Look us up on facebook 



TUPPERWARE 

 
 

 
Betty GOODISON 

Tupperware Consultant 

cell: 519-329-0656 
email: b.goodisonrcaf@yahoo.com 

                                                  POPPY  CAMPAIGN 
 

     Mark the dates and plan on participating! 
The Legion Poppy Campaign is coming up fast . It runs from Oct 25th until 
Nov 10th. We are in need of MANY volunteers to make this another stellar year for our 
Veterans. You do not have to be a member to distribute Poppies. Please plan on helping 
out .If you would like to volunteer, or you know of any high school students in need of  
community hrs , please call the Branch and leave your name and phone number at  
519-945-2012 or private message Lynn Girard or Debra Thompson.  
This is a great opportunity to serve our Windsor Veterans. 

( Info: Debra Thompson facebook post ) 

The Legion’s Early Bird Campaign is on until November 
30th! Renew your membership to support your Branch 
in the national effort to ensure Canadians never forget 

the sacrifices made by Canada’s Veterans, ensure  
Veterans have access to the services and programs 

they need, and much more.  
 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 26  

GENERAL MEETING 

 

A  HUGE welcome to three new  
members of Branch 255.  

From left to right Sergeant at 
Arms Bruce Tribute ,  

Denise Freker,  
Glenn Murray and  
Chris Bergeron. 

Photo Credit Debra Thompson 

https://www.facebook.com/lynn.girard.92?fref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARBQAmqfM6eXdA5XDbhElAmqBVsKYjp4h7vIJiRtrVC6J3W6-ME6HI1IaAu-k4B291QhHbAuKtB-KufY&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/debra.thompson.12979?fref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARAgkdKUHf7xwD1HgJCbBHa_pCB1fFiz1rfNeCnQnsZkrb2wlCN_wAqVeQm94WebtBh4W186tl-GDiGL&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/chris.bergeron.9026?viewer_id=100021906592598


LADIES AUXILIARY REPORT - Maureen Fracas  / President 
 

       It was great to see our Branch Executive their significant others, our Ladies & their 
significant others Monday. It’s always good to socialize. Ladies Auxiliary is excited to 
get back to work. 
 
       CASINO BUS TRIP. Many seats available due to illnesses, numbers are down. 
We need new faces on the bus or we may need to cancel. The bus serves as a  
Fundraiser as well as a day out for Seniors. If you know of anyone that might enjoy a 
day away, please spread the word. Next BUS TRIP will be on Monday, November 18th. 
 
       ESSEX COUNTY LEGION PUB CRAWL. Our 1st and 2nd Pub Crawl & Barbecue 
have been well supported. On September 28, we will have visited Essex, Harrow,  
Amherstburg, Kingsville, Comber, Wheatley, and Belle River. We are intending to run a 
DEAR SANTA PUB CRAWL December 14th. More information to come. 
 
     CRAFT SHOW. We asked permission to host a Craft Show Sunday, November 24. 
This will host Hand Crafted Booths only ex:( crafts, preserves, bake goods). 
Calling all VENDORS, $20.00 a table. First come first serve on the limited long tables. 
Applications are available at the bar., must be paid that day. 
 
       HONOURS AND AWARDS . October 28, 2019. We have several members with 
35 -  55 years service. 

WE JUST ORDERED IN THESE AWESOME RED  
SHIRTS for RED FRIDAYS!!!  
Purchase your RED shirt and wear it EVERY Friday  
to show your support to our active troops. 

RED FRIDAY 

R-emember 
E-veryone 
D-eployed 
Until they all come home. 
The shirts can be bought in branch for only $19.95  
plus tax. ALL PROCEEDS GO TO BR 255. 
Congratulations to Linda Boldt.  
You are the winner of our Red Friday Contest.  
You win one of these awesome shirts. 
 
( Info : Debra Thompson facebook post ) Photo Credit Debra Thompson 

“ A warm smile .,is the universal language of kindness. “ 

https://www.facebook.com/linda.boldt.7?fref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARD4Z3FsjXZIK33xQmbPbhxuTFKHr_zYcuRUYW9560nJ1tMfi7GsO8XlsJ7G7zCdrlglHgoPy9p6mTqr&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group


 BURSARY REPORT- Linda Tetley / Chairman 

The Branch poppy Bursary is on going thru the year. As some of the courses do not  
start at the same time, the applications are still available. 
 
     A copy of their student card must be attached to the application, or it will be held  
over till the next month. 
 
Available bursaries thru the Branch: 
- MARY TURNER - University of Windsor to second year students and up.  
This is available to our members only. Flyers on how to apply available at the bar.  
Deadline is Oct. 31, 2019. 
- ONTARIO COMMAND - Applications at the bar. Deadline last Friday in March 2020. 
 
     Criteria for a Bursary, must be a Veteran, Children of a Veteran, Grandchildren of a 
Veteran or Great-grandchildren. Also Bursaries are for full time students. 
 

BURSARY RECEIPENTS  SEPTEMBER 26, 2019 
( Not in the order of picture shown below ) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
ALAINA BROCK - Attending Wayne State University, Bachelor’s Degree 
MYA-LYN FAUBERT - Attending University of Windsor, Family and Social Relations 
MEGAN GIRARD - Attending St. Clair College, Health Sciences 
MOSES GUNARATNAM - Attending University of Windsor, Bachelor of Arts. 
GARRETT HILDEBRAND - Attending Univ. of Windsor, Collabrative BSCN Nursing 
CHRIS HOY - University of Windsor, Masters Degree in Human Kinetic 
KARLEIGH KOCHANIEC - University of Windsor, Art, History, and Women Studies 
JULIA PASTORIUS - University of Windsor, Bachelor of Arts in Fine Acting 
ALEX PIERZAK - Fanshawe College, Aircraft Maintenance 
SARA YABLONSKY - St. Clair College, Office Administrator in Health Services 
RILEY BROWN - Lambton College, CPET Processor Operator  

Photo Credit Debra Thompson 



POPPY CAMPAIGN - WE NEED YOU! 
Mark the dates and plan on participating! 
 
The Legion Poppy Campaign is coming up fast . It runs from Oct 25 th until Nov 10th. 
We are in need of MANY volunteers to make this another stellar year for our Veterans. 
You do not have to be a member to distribute Poppies. Please plan on helping out . 
If you would like to volunteer, or you know of any high school students in need of  
community hrs , please call the Branch and leave your name and phone number at  
519-945-2012 or private message Lynn Girard / Poppy Chairman or Debra Thompson 
on facebook.  

We are still offering FREE HATS and PINS to our  
AFGHANISTAN VETERANS: 
Do you know an Afghanistan Veteran? 
The RIVERSIDE LEGION BRANCH 255 
would be honoured to give them this FREE hat.  
Have them private message Virginia Bartelt, Barry Bartelt,  
Debra Thompson or call the branch at 519-945-2012  
to let us know when they will be coming by to pick on 
up (at their convenience) and we will make sure we are there  
to give it to them. ( NO STRINGS ATTACHED ). 
 
(Info: Debra Thompson facebook post ) 

(Left picture ) Sue Yablonsky Honours and Awards Chairman pinning Branch 255 
member Percy Hatfield his 30 year pin.  
( Right) Ken Dault Branch 255 president and Percy Hatfield member of Provincial 
Legislator of Windsor Tecumseh presented a scroll congratulating Branch 255 on our 
85th Anniversary. 
 

Photo Credit Debra Thompson 

https://www.facebook.com/lynn.girard.92?fref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARAUPl-I8-4XOdy_EF_7m-qal2s7JVr7avSf8ozQOTuiqiQnKYDGT-Wtjlzm1sR1UoFM2LEYGZ4QiN5s&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/debra.thompson.12979?fref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARCNInxuQakdDCORXF6uolh_mqF_UuTFP2_5BhQDSfaTVcrhWl6ZmCXG4sEJQn6le7o7EKt_5VtJk_pa&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/virginia.bartelt.7?fref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARCwf8x3oS7kFN32Coqh5TlCBLcJtklMr_3dNtzDnKKcaIPNdPNj2iroWYM20y81VGoyTJjbXdir_XKm&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/barry.bartelt?fref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARAfp_1JB_TyXOLuhUVAYfIWrcjQpMj0LQqMC7jg4XTrtL3vKJ2JyFYr-uBIKXOYYcZ9T4Go0BQMz3-0&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/debra.thompson.12979?fref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARBDuROWHIL5eT0mAZZStghmArjYUTy_buUmyggUOcZjck3ljJd0BNU5p7_foUcOeutIsFz7BwJzR5G7&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/PercyHatfieldWindsor/?ref=gs&__tn__=%2CdK-R-R&eid=ARAA1NTc3lMvg4nvz7qZzfiGSkHQgLlY5kroOIupIyqLp-lxW7Yy6WDuDepwpEKwwzaoJZuwdGCPryqE&fref=gs&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group


All Canadian Armed Forces Veterans may now  
apply for the new Veteran’s Service. 

 
You may apply for your VSC either online or by mail. 

For more information or print an application 
Visit : Veteran’s service card - CANADA.CA  

 
How to apply 
You may apply for your VSC either online or by mail. We strongly recommend that you  
apply via the online application portal as it may expedite your request by at least two 
weeks. Because of privacy and security considerations, we are not authorized to  
receive or process any Veteran’s Service Card applications by email or by email  
attachment. We will make every effort to verify eligibility and fulfil requests for the  
Veteran’s Service Cards within a 90 day period of application. 
 
1. Online 
Apply for your card online using the Veteran’s Service Card secure online portal.  
2.    By Mail 
Download the Veteran’s Service Card Application Form and fill out electronically  
beforeprinting off. For handwritten submissions, print out the form and  fill out using  
clearblock letters. 

 

WHAT IS VAV? …. MissionVAV is FUN. 
The program uses simple and fun online challenges to get veterans exercising together. 
This ensures that your motivation remains high, giving you a better chance of reaching 
your wellness goals. 
 
MissionVAV has been PROVEN to work. 
The health assessments accurately measure the most important elements of wellbeing 
and the online challenges have been shown to produce the following benefits: 
Improvements in:                                           
 Physical activity 
 Strength 
 Sleep quality 
 Health eating 
 Weight 

Reductions in: 
 Stress 
 Pain 

 Fatigue 

 Depression 

 Blood pressure 

SIGN ME UP! AT missionvav.com 
The MissionVAV program is available to all  
veterans of the Canadian Armed Forces. Join the Mission 

https://veterans-service-card.canada.ca/
https://www.canada.ca/content/dam/dnd-mdn/documents/military-benefits/20190919-vsc-application-form-dnd-9036-e.pdf


H A L L O W E E N    T R I V I A    N I G H T  ( Info : Debra Thompson facebook post ) 

CASINO BUS TRIP 

Gateway Casino (Sarnia) 
 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 18TH 
Organized by Royal Canadian Legion Branch 255 Ladies Auxiliary 

The cost of the seat is $20.00. 
Seat cost includes $10.00 voucher for casino play (free trip to casino) 

(Sandwiches, snacks and water will be served on the bus for donations.) 
Bus leaves the old Riverside Arena Parking lot on Wyandotte E. at 9:45 AM . 

REMEMBER YOUR VALID PHOTO ID (Driver’s License or Passport) 
Please sign up at the bar.    /     Seats are limited.  

Welcome to our Nightmare !!! 
Join us and MISTER PLEASE at the  
RIVERSIDE ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION  
BRANCH 255 for HALLOWEEN Chills,  
Thrills and Boos on  
Saturday Oct 26th at 8:30 PM. 
Enter the depths of Hades and experience  
the Dark side of the Legion. 
Dare to enter our costume contest ( FREE)  
for chance to win one of three cash prizes  
(to be announced at a later date) . 
Receive a free ticket for a chance to win one  
of our door prizes. Try your luck at our 50/50  
draw and so much more. Everyone is welcome.  
Enter if you dare, it’s going to be a scream.  ( Info : Debra Thompson facebook post ) 

You've got your costume picked out, candy buckets 
filled, and party all planned — all that's left to do for the 
best Halloween ever is put your knowledge to the test. 
Bone up on these Halloween themed factoids to be-
come a HALLOWEEN TRIVIA WIZARD!!! 
The RIVERSIDE ROYAL CANADIAN LEGION 
BRANCH 255 ( 5645 Wyandotte Street east) is  
having a Thirsty Thursday Halloween themed Trivia 
night on Thursday Oct 10th at 7:00 pm. Trivia master Ben Cannif will be your host. 
Be sure to Come early with your team to register. The kitchen will be open. Admission 
is free. There is a Cash prize to the winning team Get a FREE ticket for a chance to 
win one of our Door prizes Everyone is welcome       

 RIVERSIDE BRANCH 255  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/rclbranch255/?ref=gs&fref=gs&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/groups/rclbranch255/?ref=gs&fref=gs&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/groups/rclbranch255/?ref=gs&fref=gs&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
https://www.facebook.com/groups/rclbranch255/?ref=gs&fref=gs&dti=1496692007215805&hc_location=group
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